fionahurtado9@gmail.com; avm.manage@gmail.com

Subject: Re: INVITATION TO THE CANCÚN WORLD FEST 2025

CAUTION: This e-mail originated outside of the City of Naperville (@naperville.il.us).

DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you confirm the incoming address of the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Mr. Scott Wehrli:

I hope this message finds you well.

We are currently in the process of preparing for the upcoming **Cancún World Fest** 2025, and wanted to reach out to ensure that you have all the necessary information to make an informed decision. We would like to know if there is any additional information or specific details you may need regarding the event.

The cost of the booth is \$15,000 Mexican pesos.

Additionally, we would greatly appreciate it if you could kindly confirm whether the City of Naperville and yourself will be able to participate in this exciting event. We kindly ask for confirmation by January 15th, as this will allow us to finalize the arrangements.

We look forward to hearing from you and are more than happy to assist with any further inquiries you may have.

Best regards,

Fiona Hurtado Sister Cities Department Municipal Secretariat of Tourism Cancún Quintana Roo

El 02/12/2024 a las 09:33 a.m., Fiona Hurtado escribió:

Dear Mr. Scott Wehrli:

I extend my warmest greetings and have the honor to formally invite you to the Cancun World Fest 2025.

You will find the invitation attached.

The cost of the booth is \$15,000 Mexican pesos. The deadline to confirm participation is January 15, 2025.

We believe this would be a wonderful opportunity to showcase Naperville rich culture and community, and we would be thrilled to have you join us. Your assistance is greatly appreciated.

Thank you in advance for considering this invitation and we look forward to your presence at the Cancun World Fest 2025.

Best regards,

Fiona Hurtado Morris
Sister Cities Department
Municipal Secretariat of Tourism
Cancun, Quintana Roo



Cancún, Quintana Roo, February 4th, 2025

Subject: Change of date for the Cancún World Fest Nuuch 2025

Official Announcement

To all attendees, collaborators, and partners of the Cancún World Fest 2025,

Through this letter, I am pleased to extend a cordial invitation for you to join us at the Cancún World Fest Nuuch 2025, which will take place from April the 11th to the 13th of the current year, as part of the celebrations for Cancún's 55th Anniversary. This inaugural event will provide the perfect opportunity to enthusiastically commence a historic celebration highlighting the achievements, development, and vibrant spirit of our city.

Following the resounding success of the Cancún World Fest 2024, an event that established our city as an international benchmark for culture, gastronomic diversity, music, traditions, and unforgettable experiences, we are pleased to announce that Cancún will once again be the stage for an unprecedented event.

We are convinced that your participation will be key to making this edition an even more successful and memorable event. We invite you to be part of this celebration, which will remain in the heart of Cancún and those who visit us from around the world.

We hope to count on your participation and be honored by your presence at this meaningful event. For any additional inquiries, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Without further ado, I extend my highest regards.

SINCERELY

EQUINCIPIO DE BENITO JUÁREZ, CANCÚN Q. ROO SECRETARÍA MUNICIPAL DE TURISMO

LIC. JUAN PABLO DE ZULUETA RAZO

MUNICIPAL SECRETARIAT OF TOURISM

From:

Wehrli, Scott

To:

Fiona Hurtado

Cc:

andrea.oyremes@gmail.com; fionahurtado9@gmail.com; avm.manage@gmail.com; Pruneda, Rachel

Subject:

RE: INVITATION TO THE CANCÚN WORLD FEST 2025

Date:

Thursday, January 9, 2025 10:54:00 AM

Dear Fiona,

Happy New Year! I hope that you enjoyed the holiday season.

Thank you for the kind invitation to attend Cancun Worldfest 2025. We truly appreciate the opportunity to be part of such an exciting event. Regrettably, we must inform you that we will be unable to attend this year. We are disappointed that we will miss out on the incredible experiences and connections that the festival offers.

Our Sister Cities Commission is holding their next general meeting on **Wednesday, February 12, 2025 at 6:30 p.m.** and we invite you to join us via zoom for the meeting to talk directly to our Commissioners about the festival and the possible opportunities that it creates and other future opportunities to strengthen ties and facilitate educational exchanges and collaborate on future projects promoting learning and development and other areas of interests.

Please consider joining our next meeting. My assistant, Rachel Pruneda is copied on this email and can work directly with you to help coordinate details and send you a zoom invite.

We wish you all the best with the event, and we hope it will be a great success! Please keep us in mind for any future events, as we would love to participate when our schedule allows.

Thank you once again for thinking of us.

Warm regards,

Scott

Mayor Scott Wehrli
Office of the Mayor
City of Naperville | 400 S. Eagle St. Naperville, IL 60540
(630) 420-6018 | wehrlis@naperville.il.us

From: Fiona Hurtado <f.hurtado@turismocancun.mx>

Sent: Tuesday, December 10, 2024 12:01 PM **To:** Wehrli, Scott < Wehrlis@naperville.il.us>

Cc: Pruneda, Rachel < PrunedaR@naperville.il.us>; andrea.oyremes@gmail.com;

From:

Pruneda, Rachel

To:

Fiona Hurtado

Cc:

andrea.oyremes@gmail.com; fionahurtado9@gmail.com; avm.manage@gmail.com

Subject: Date: RE: INVITATION TO THE CANCÚN WORLD FEST 2025 Wednesday, December 11, 2024 9:55:00 AM

Good morning, Fiona -

Thank you for the invitation to attend Cancún World Fest 2025 in February! The information has been shared with our Sister Cities Commission Chairperson, Arun Mani. Mr. Mani will update staff in the coming weeks on what the Naperville Sister Cities Commission and the Sister Cities has decided. It's a great opportunity to help grow our Sister City relationship and once both groups have had an opportunity to discuss the trip further, we will reach out with a decision.

I hope you are enjoying the holiday season and may the season be filled with joy and happiness.

All the best to you and your staff,

Rachel Pruneda

Rachel Pruneda

Assistant to the Mayor | Mayor's Office City of Naperville | 400 S. Eagle St. Naperville, IL 60540 (630) 548-2983 | prunedar@naperville.il.us

The content of this email, including any attachments, is intended for the designated recipients and may be confidential. If you are not the intended recipient or received this message by mistake, be advised that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this email or any attached material is prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender by e-mail and delete all copies of this message and any attachments immediately.

From: Fiona Hurtado <f.hurtado@turismocancun.mx>

Sent: Tuesday, December 10, 2024 12:01 PM **To:** Wehrli, Scott < Wehrlis@naperville.il.us>



Cancún, Quintana Roo, November 11th, 2024

Subject: Invitation to Cancún World Fest 2025

"2024, Año de la Familia"

MR. SCOTT A. WEHRLI MAYOR OF NAPERVILLE, ILLINOIS

I am pleased to extend a warm invitation to participate in *Cancún World Fest 2025*, an event dedicated to celebrating and promoting cultural exchange, connection, and mutual understanding among diverse international communities. This festival offers a unique opportunity for people to come together in an authentic setting through gastronomy, performing arts, traditional attire, and customs unique to each country.

As sister cities, the bond between **Cancún and Naperville** holds special significance, and it would be an honor to welcome your distinguished presence through a 5x5-meter booth in our **Cultural Pavilion**. This space will allow you to share valuable information about your destination, offer traditional food and beverages (non-alcoholic), or present a cultural performance that reflects the richness of your culture.

Cancún World Fest will take place from February 28 to March 2, 2025, from 4:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. daily. The official opening ceremony will be held on March 1 at 6:00 p.m. at Malecón Tajamar, located in Av. Rbla. Fonatur, Hotel Zone, Cancún, Quintana Roo.

We would be truly honored by your participation in this significant event. Should you have any questions or need further assistance, please feel free to reach out.

Thank you for your consideration, and we look forward to the possibility of celebrating together at Cancún World Fest 2025.

SINCERELY

BENITO JUÁREZ Cabcún Q. Roo

E

LIC. ANA PATRICIA PERALTA DE LA PEÑA MUNICIPAL PRESIDENT OF BENITO JUÁREZ, QUINTANA

PRESIDENCIA

For further information contact: Municipal Secretariat of Tourism, Mr. Juan Pablo de Zulueta (Phone: 998-240 4488 Panail: jpdezulueta@qmail.com) and the Coordinator of Public Relations and International Affairs, Ms. Andrea Remes (Phone: 55-3035-0049). Email: andrea.oyremes@qmail.com)

